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TOWN OF TROY 
BOARD MEETING 

 
September 10, 2024 

 
 The regular Town of Troy board meeting was called to order by chairman, Jeff Lohr, at 
7:30 p.m., at the Town of Troy town hall. 
 The pledge of allegiance was led by chairman, Lohr. 
 Roll call was taken with the following responding:  Jeff Lohr, Brad Anderson, Greg 
Sprecher, Lloyd E. Ballweg, and Mary Zins. 
 It was confirmed that the posted agenda was properly displayed in three locations in the 
township and mailed to all board members.  Anderson made a motion, seconded by Sprecher, 
to approve the agenda as posted.  Motion carried 3-0. 
Minutes: 
 Anderson made a motion, seconded by Sprecher, approving the August 20, 2024, 
minutes as presented.  Motion carried 3-0. 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 Anderson made a motion, seconded by Sprecher, approving ACH payments and checks 
#9747-#9772 totaling $44,462.84.  Motion carried 3-0. 
Citizen’s Comments: 
 There were none. 
Patrolman’s Report: 

a)  The culvert by Wipp Drive has been installed by Mark Alt. 
b) The mowing of the right-of-way on Seitz Road needs to be completed. 
c) Down branches on various town roads had to be removed. 
d) Sprecher mentioned that logs by Janney’s needed to be eradicated. 
e) The town trucks need to have their DOT inspection.  It was decided the Peterbilt will 

be the first. 
Business Items: 
 Terry Seifert, 1150 Badger Road, Spring Green, approached the board requesting permission 
to construct a four-season porch on Parcel #036-1095-00000.  The property in question is in Sec. 29, 
T9N, R5E.   

With the recommended approval of the Plan Commission, Sprecher made a motion, seconded 
by Anderson, to permit the construction of the proposed 15’x 22’ structure.  Motion carried 3-0.  Mr. 
Seifert was informed that he must obtain a land-use permit from the county and building permit from 
the town’s building inspector, Dennis Butteris. 
 Lohr made a motion, seconded by Sprecher, appointing Anderson to contact Sauk County 
Highway Department regarding doing brush mowing for the township.  Anderson was also instructed to 
order ten to twelve loads of sand/salt for the winter season from the county.  Motion carried 2-0 with 
Anderson abstaining. 

 Lohr will attend the WTA convention on Monday, October 7th.  The clerk was instructed 
to register Lohr. 
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Board Comments: 
 Anderson reported that the Plain Fire Department will have a lower mill rate for 2025.  
John Ruhland proposed an addition which would be used as a locker room. 
 Lohr made a motion, seconded by Sprecher to adjourn the meeting. 
 Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 
 
     Respectfully submitted, 
 

     Mary Zins 
 
     Mary Zins, Clerk 

 
 


